CITY OF MCCLEARY Regular City Council Meeting Wednesday, September 10, 2014

ROLL CALL AND FLAG SALUTE Councilmember's Reed, Schiller, Catterlin, Ator and Peterson.

ABSENT None.

STAFF PRESENT Present at the meeting were Todd Baun, Wendy Collins, George Crumb, Dan Glenn, Paul Nott

and Jon Hinton.

PUBLIC HEARING None.

3RD STREET DESIGN OPTIONS

PUBLIC COMMENT Joy Iverson reported the Summit Pacific Hospital is looking for property in McCleary to build a

new clinic. They are looking for a location in the center of town and plan to have four providers.

Their goal is to have it finished by the end of 2015.

Councilmember Schiller thanked Wendy Collins for providing a copy of the MRSC Budget Calendar for the Council. He said this is the first time he has seen anything like this and enjoyed

reading it. It shows the structure for preparing the budget.

MINUTES APPROVED It was moved by Councilmember Ator, seconded by Councilmember Peterson to approve

the minutes from the August 27, 2014 meeting. Motion Carried 5-0.

CITY ATTORNEY REPORT Dan Glenn spoke to the marijuana ordinance. He informed the Council the indigident defense budget doubles with marijuana sales. Discussion took place over indigident defense options and

cost. He provided a resolution for the Council to adopt public defense standards.

MAYOR'S COMMENTS Mayor Dent will advertise the REED Committee openings on the utility bills at the end of the

month. A Councilmember needs to be appointed as well. It was moved by Councilmember Reed for the committee to take affect now and he nominated Mayor Pro Tem Ben Ator to be appointed as the Councilmember representative. Councilmember Peterson seconded

the motion. Motion Carried.

Mayor Dent reported the budget for the court approaches \$90,000. He added Judget Blauvelt does not want to take a pay cut but wants to stay on as judge. If our court does combine with Elma, there are methods of eliminating costs such as video trials. We have to address the high cost of court so he will continue to work with Mayor Osgood to see if they can come up with a

cost savings by combining the courts.

Councilmember Catterlin asked Chief Crumb if he had a quiet month because it looked like there was not much activity on his staff report. Chief Crumb said the police department is on target for police activity and the totals were listed on his report at the end of each line in the report. He did his own report since the police clerk was gone all week so it wasn't prepared exactly the same as in the past. Councilmember Schiller asked Chief Crumb about the vandalism, which recently took place around the City and Cheif Crumb said it was an angry fifteen year-old angry boy that

caused the damage and they were working on evidence regarding the vandalism.

DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

October 8, 2014 the Watershed Company will give a presentation at 6:00 pm in the Council

REPORT Chamber for the public and to take public comment on the Shoreline Management Plan.

Todd Baun asked for direction from the Council on which option they want for the 3rd Street Design Project. Councilmember Schiller asked if the engineers would run the estimate figures for a shortened up design by changing the lanes from 13 1/2 ft to an 11 ft design. The engineer didn't think the design side would save much money and the overall numbers will not show much change either. Moving foward to a 30% design will allow them to have a more accurate estimate. Dan Glenn wanted to know which design will give the City the most value for their dollar. After discussion, the Council believes the A2 and B2 designs were the best value. It was moved by Councilmember Catterlin, seconded by Councilmember Schiller to move forward with the A2 and B2 designs for the 3rd Street Project. Motion Carried 5-0.

PRIVATE STORM POND
MAINTENANCE

Councilmember Catterlin prefers the third option presented, which states the City takes ownership of the storm ponds and creates an adjusted rate for the homeowners that use the storm ponds. The City would control all maintenance of the storm ponds. A rough calculation for the adjusted rates for the affected developments range from \$3.79 to \$5.80, which would be an additional charge to their current storm water charge. Dan Glenn will prepare an agreement.

MARIJUANA ORDINANCE

Dan Glenn provided two draft ordinances. The "C" draft would not allow any of the uses in any zone within the City. The "B" draft would allow only the commercial growing and processing activities so long as licensed by the State and located in the industrial zone. They would be permitted uses and would not require a conditional use permit. Councilmember Catterlin was concerned the City may end up being a target for a lawsuit if they choose prohibition. Dan Glenn responded that at this time, no licensees are requesting to operate in McCleary. Councilmember Schiller thinks we should entertain the idea because it's all controlled and people need jobs. Councilmember Catterlin read that cash sales for Colorado are not getting recorded with the Federal Government so it is not proving to be lucrative for them. Dan Glenn added that so far, the State is getting the revenue and the local governments and counties will have to enforce it so there will be a higher cost to the cities and counties. McCleary does not impose a Business and Operations tax so we will only lose money.

It was moved by Councilmember Ator, seconded by Councilmember Schiller to adopt Ordinance 804, option "B" allowing commercial growing and processing by licensees in the industrial zone. Roll taken in the negative with Councilmember's Catterlin, Reed and Peterson voting against and Councilmember's Schiller and Ator voting in the affirmative. Motion failed 3-2.

It was moved by Councilmember Catterlin, seconded by Councilmember Peterson to adopt Ordinance 804, option "C" prohibiting all uses in all zoning areas in McCleary. Roll call taken in the affirmative with Councilmember's Catterlin, Peterson and Reed voting in favor and Councilmember's Schiller and Ator voting against. Ordinance Adopted 3-2.

PUBLIC DEFENSE STANDARDS

Tabled.

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS

Accounts Payable vouchers/checks approved were 38459- 38496 including EFT's in the amount of \$61,064.19.

It was moved by Councilmember Ator, seconded by Councilmember Reed to approve the vouchers. Motion Carried 5-0.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Councilmember Catterlin thanked the citizens of McCleary for voting on the police levy and for being engaged during the process. He said it was the second highest turnout in the last five years for McCleary. At the end of the last meeting, the Mayor told him he would be keeping the police department next year and had the money to do so. Mr. Catterlin asked the Mayor to enlighten him on how he was going to do that and the Mayor stated it will happen when he supplies the preliminary budget in October. Councilmember Catterlin hopes that his budget plan includes growing our miserably, horrible reserves and lessen the burden of the water and sewer rates for the rate payer.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

None.

MEETING ADJOURNED

It was moved by Councilmember Ator, seconded by Councilmember Reed to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for September 24, 2014 at 7:00 PM. Motion Carried 5-0.